TANFIELD VIEW MEDICAL GROUP
WINTER NEWSLETTER 2019
Practice News
NEW GP’s

We are very proud to announce that over the last 6 months we have expanded our practice team with some excellent new General Practitioners. 

We welcomed Dr Lawson to our team in July, Dr Elkhatib joined us in August and then Dr Tilley became a permanent GP in January. 

Nurse Team Leader
Pauline Hindson has decided to step down from the Nurse Team Leader role. Pauline will be remaining at the practice and will have a primary focus on diabetes management. 

We are very pleased that Kathryn Morgan has taken over the position, and we wish her the very best in her new role.  

PACT House

PACT House is a charitable organisation located in Stanley town centre, striving to create a one stop shop for local people, to access support and advice, in a relaxed café environment.
In December, the practice staff collected food bank items and made a large donation to support their cause. 
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Care Navigation
We encourage our staff to ask patients to disclose a brief reason when they are requesting an appointment. This is not compulsory, but it does support our staff to direct you to the most appropriate place in the quickest time. This process is in line with a national programme called ‘Care Navigation’.

Receptionists will never offer clinical advice or triage; this new way of working is about offering the choice to see other specialists in the practice team. If they have the expertise to deal with the problem; it will often be quicker and you may not need to see the GP each time.

For example, medication reviews or queries could be managed by our clinical pharmacist and you may not be aware of if you haven’t visited the practice in a while.
By working this way, it helps to free up time for GPs to care for patients with complex or serious health conditions that can only be managed by the GP.  More importantly though, it means people are seen by the clinician that is best placed to manage your clinical problem.  The choice is always yours though and you will never be refused a GP appointment but we hope that next time you contact the practice and speak with the receptionist you will see the value of seeing another health clinician if they are able to help.

Practice Refurbishment
Over the last year we have made a number of significant improvements to our practice premises. I am sure these changes are very noticeable and we hope they have been helpful. 

As a practice, we strive for continuous improvement and are due to commence a second phase of our improvement works. Once again we ask for your support and patience while the works are completed, but we are sure the new developments will be of further benefit to our patients.  

These include an area for children to play safely, additional waiting room chairs with arm supports and improvements to our internal doors to enable automatic opening.

Better Health at Work Award
In collaboration with Durham County Council, the practice has signed up to achieve a Better Health at Work Award. 

We are very keen to promote healthy lifestyles and consider the health of our  employees.  This Award will help us to recognise our achievements and also help us to move forward in a structured and supported way. 
We are initially aiming to achieve a bronze award, but plan to develop this in the future, and will keep you updated on our progress and health campaigns.  


Patient Charter
We have updated our Patient Charter leaflet, which is designed to clarify patient’s rights and responsibilities. Copies are available in reception and on our website for information. 

Our Patient Charter outlines what our patients can expect from the practice and the team, but also identifies expectations from our patients. This includes behaviours and attitudes within the practice and toward our patients. 

We are keen for our relationships with patients to be based on mutual respect, and we feel that our Patient Charter will help us to achieve this. 


Electronic Prescriptions
The practice uses EPS to send prescriptions electronically to a pharmacy of your choice. This makes the prescribing and dispensing process more efficient and convenient for both patients and staff.
Please provide the receptionists with details of your nominated chemist, so we can enable this process for you. 



Are you a Carer?
This might include helping someone with their personal care, offering them practical and emotional support or just ensuring that they are safe and coping. 

If you are a Carer, please inform the practice, as we hold a register of patients who care for another family member or friend and can signpost you to appropriate services and support. 
Durham County Carer’s Support offers a variety of different services to local carers. They can work with you to find the information you need to care for someone and can inform you about other services to help you look after yourself, such as: 

· Information and Advice

· Help with accessing and completing benefit and grant forms

· Carer Breaks

· Carer Support Groups

· Counselling

· Training

· A Chance to have your say
You can contact Durham County Carers on:

Tel :   0300 005 121 23     Text : 07860 017 632

Email: admin@dccarers.org 

www.dccarers.org 

 
Information for Young People
We have developed a specific section on our website and a designated information leaflet to support our younger patients with health issues, such as pregnancy and sexuality. The information explains which services are offered in practice and includes links to external agencies which may be helpful. 
Visit https://www.tanfieldviewmedicalgroup.co.uk for further details.

We provide a confidential service to all young people, including those under 16’s. This means that you can tell others about this visit but we won’t. 

The practice has male and female GPs, a variety of trained nurses who can assist you a broad range of services. 

Sepsis
Sepsis (also known as blood poisoning) is the immune system’s overreaction to an infection or injury. Normally our immune system fights infection – but sometimes, for reasons we don’t yet understand, it attacks our body’s own organs and tissues.

If not treated immediately, sepsis can result in organ failure and death. However, with early diagnosis, it can be treated with antibiotics. 

How to Spot SEPSIS in Adults:

Seek medical help urgently if you (or another adult) develop any of these signs:

Slurred speech or confusion

Extreme shivering or muscle pain

Passing NO urine (in a day)

Severe breathlessness

It feels like you’re going to die

Skin mottled or discoloured.

How to Spot SEPSIS in Children:

If your child is unwell with either a fever or very low temperature (or has had a fever in the last 24 hours), just ask could it be sepsis:
A child may sepsis if he or she is:

1. Is breathing very fast
2. Has a ‘fit’ or convulsion
3. Looks mottled, bluish, or pale
4. Is very lethargic or difficult to wake
5. Feels abnormally cold to touch
A child under 5 may have sepsis if he or she:

1. Is not feeding
2. Is vomiting repeatedly
3. Has not passed urine for 12 hours. 
 

